

Dear Friends,

Welcome to the C&NW Historic RR Depot Museum. To minimize the risk to staff, volunteers and visitors, we have implemented the procedures below based on CDC guidelines and practices recommended by the Heritage Rail Alliance.

- While working, staff and volunteers are wearing masks, practicing social distancing, sanitizing
 the facility every day, and completing the Mayo Clinic self-assessment. We do not have an
 infrared thermometer and have such limited staff that we will not use it.
- Entrance is through the northwest doors or the handicap ramp on the same side. We will provide a guide at a safe distance to take you through the building and walk you around the outside of the facility. Once you have made your way through the depot, you may elect to use the exit door in the baggage room or return to the front of the Depot depending on whether more visitors have entered the building.
- When open to the public in June, a maximum of 15 visitors will be allowed at any given time. Visitors will be required to wear masks, and we will have masks available to purchase for \$1.00 (as available).
- There is a table at the Museum entrance with hand sanitizer, and sanitary wipes are placed at 2 stations within the Museum. We will not have an infrared thermometer.
- Our gift shop is open. It is to your right (Women's room) as you enter the building. Staff will help you with your selections and they will wear gloves when handling cash and credit cards.
- We do not have barriers separating visitors from the displays. Signs ask visitors not to touch display cases. You may use the bench in the men's room. It will be sanitized after use.
- In accordance with CDC guidelines, the restrooms will be closed.
- We have floor decals, "Follow the Tracks," to guide visitors through the Museum, visually mark social distancing, and encourage one-way flow.

The Museum continues to preserve and interpret the SD railroads' influence on our local history with emphasis on the role played by the C&NW. Admission to the Depot is free, but donations are graciously accepted.



Making Tracks Toward Social Responsibility